




Trinugraha Capital & Co SCA 

 

30 April 2020 

 

To: 

Board of Commissioners and Board of Directors 

PT BFI Finance Indonesia Tbk. (“BFI”) 

BFI Tower 

Sunburst CBD Lot 1.2 

Jl. Kapt. Soebijanto Djojohadikusumo 

BSD City – Tangerang Selatan 15322 

 

 

Dear Sirs, 

 

On the 6th of August 2018, Trinugraha Capital & CO SCA (“Trinugraha”), a 42.81% shareholder of BFI, 

informed the Board of Commissioners and Board of Directors that we had entered into Sale and Purchase 

Agreements (“SPAs”) on the 3rd of August 2018, pursuant to which Trinugraha would sell 2,977,912,340 

shares in BFI to Compass Banca SpA, a wholly owned subsidiary of Mediobanca SpA and approximately 

1,646 million shares in BFI to Star Finance S.R.L. Completion of the sale was subject to various 

conditions, including regulatory approvals.  

 

We regret to inform you that, especially in light of the COVID-19 crisis, the conditions have not been met 

in the time expected, and the parties have mutually agreed not to extend the SPAs, which are therefore 

terminated.  

 

Thank you for your attention. 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

For and on behalf of Trinugraha Capital & CO SCA represented by its general partner Trinugraha Capital 

S.àr.l. 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Name: Alexandra Matias 

Title: Manager 

 

cc: BFI Corporate Secretary 
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